
MINUTES OF THE STUDENT VOICE MEETING held on 2nd October 2012
PRESENT:  Laura Hounsell, Alastair Mair, Maisy McCleverty, James Burridge, Ellie Timlin, 
Lucy Armstrong, Natasha Perry, Rosie Uden, Dan Easterbrook, Tom Easterbrook, Beth Miller, 
Lucy Bone, Fiona Phillips, Bryony Johnson-Newell, Jack Warburton, Jack Woodrow, Laurie Stevens, Zak Hall, Sam Haywood, Jesse Williams, Caspar Bailey, Tara Chittenden, Antonia Pullen-Clarke, Sophie Colley, Isabel Macartney-Parker, Rory Newbery, Jasmine Cottrell,  Mrs Chittenden, 
Mrs Wardlaw, Mr Scott, Mr Richardson, Mrs Buck
Apologies:  Will Caldwell, Harry, Abbie, Mr Foley
1. Welcome:
Everyone was welcomed to the meeting, in particular the new Year 9 Student Voice members.

2. London Feedback:  The meeting was shown pictures of the photo shoot at the London Olympics.
3. This year’s DASP Connection: Teaching and Learning:  Thomas Hardye has good links with the DASP schools, ie first and middle schools in the area.  In the past Student Voice members have gone into the different schools’ assemblies to talk about different issues, sustainability and environmental issues for example.  Mrs Chittenden would like to continue this on the theme of Teaching and Learning and concentrate on the academic side of things.  Student Voice were asked to think about things that improve the way they learn and why.  It was suggested that Student Voice members link with DASP schools in 1s, 2s or 3s, depending on the size of the school concerned and do the following:
a) Observe/experience lessons.  See what is happening in the classroom.  Consider factors that are making the students learn.  What is good teaching?
b) Interview some of the students about things that make them learn.  Pool the information so that outstanding teaching and learning can be identified.
Mrs Chittenden is due to meet with DASP Student Voice representatives on Friday of this week to talk to teachers about this idea.  THS Student Voice members were asked to put their names on a list indicating which school(s) they would like to link with and the curriculum area they would like to concentrate on.  Sports Voice members should also be involved.  

4. Update on Banners:  Mrs Wardlaw told the meeting that an event had been held last year in conjunction with the Natural History Museum and Jurassic Coast and linked with a school from Seaton in Devon.  Pictures of the banners used were passed around.
Mrs Wardlaw said that it would be nice to celebrate the science activities going on in school and has funding for 6 banners.  Student Voice members need to help decide on the focus of the banners.  Mrs Wardlaw has suggested using the photograph of a burst of gas taken in Hawaii (currently in the Science corridor).  In Chemistry crystals are being grown by 10p/4 and 10p/10.  Dr Rowe will be involved in Biology Week from 13-19 October and Bournemouth University will be showing pictures of creatures which can’t be seen by the human eye.  
It was suggested that a working party is needed to progress the project which is related to Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths (STEM) and help decide on the themes for the banners.  Mrs Wardlaw suggested that 5 banners need to be decided upon and that the 6th banner would be a generic Thomas Hardye banner which can be used at any event run or attended by the school.  Volunteers were Laura, Flora, Lucy, Lucy, Jack and Caspar.

Mrs Wardlaw will get in touch with them.

5. Dorchester Project:   Student Voice members were asked to nominate local charities to be supported over the coming year and to come up with ideas for fundraising.  Mrs Chittenden suggested that representatives speak with their Year Councils to see if there are any charities that they would like to raise money for.  They were also asked to speak to their tutor groups for ideas.
Suggestions so far are having a sleep out in the car park (this has been done in the past between 8pm and 7am using cardboard boxes for cover).  Someone also suggested having a long sponsored run.  It was agreed to meet soon to decide on the charity/charities to be supported.  

6. Mr Foley:  Unfortunately Mr Foley was unable to attend the meeting.
7. Mr Long and Sports Voice Olympic Dreams Update:  Unfortunately Mr Long was unable to attend the meeting.  However, Caspar said that it is hoped to start up lunchtime sports club for Year 9 students but involving a sport not usually offered.  Year 9 representatives were asked whether they thought this was a good idea.  They thought it was and suggestions put forward were Zumba and Rocket Ball.  Jack, Caspar and Tara to liaise with Mr Long about this.  
8. Rory – 6th Form Union President:  Rory introduced himself and Jasmine (one of the 6th Form Vice Presidents).  He explained the setup of the Student Union, ie 2 Presidents and 10 Vice Presidents.  Over the next year the Union have decided to focus on lower school and would like to work alongside the Student Voice.  
Jasmine explained that the Union would be fundraising and are planning to support a different charity each month.  She invited Student Voice to get involved and help with this.  It would be nice if the Student Voice could be considered part of the Union and vice versa.

Rory said that the Student Union meet each Monday lunchtime.  However, he added that he would let Student Voice know when interesting meetings would be taking place and invite representatives along.  

9. Any Other Business
FROG:  A student FROG focus group got together with Mrs Lester, DT Technician and Graphic Designer.  Their work has been collated together and will be put to the SMT on Thursday of this week.  It was seen by Mr Foley on Monday.  It is proposed to resume the FROG focus group and include Year 9 students.  The next meeting is planning for Wednesday 10th October during Period 4, unless Alastair gets in touch with a changed time.  

FROG can be used by students and teachers to upload homework/coursework which can then be marked online, giving written feedback.  

Mr Scott and Mr Fenwick are looking at the development side of FROG.  It is hoped that, eventually, there will be FROG areas for clubs, Student Voice, Student Voice Forum.  Thanks go to Dan for the Student Voice Forum.  Student Voice members were asked to ensure that their fellow students are made aware that FROG access can be monitored and controlled and rights of access will be taken away from those who misuse it.  Therefore the FROG focus group needs to start thinking about how they would like FROG moderated and who should have editorial rights.  

Mr Richardson is working closely with Dorset Police on a safety package and students will be informed about this via assemblies.  An E-Safety assembly is due to take place in the very near future at which FROG will be launched for students.  

Over the next 4 weeks staff focus for FROG will be on Curriculum area mini websites.  Staff training will be given on 26 October.  Members of the FROG focus group are invited to attend the staff training session on 26 October between 9.30 and 10.30.  Prof Sugata Mitra will be coming into school to talk about teaching and learning using IT (he was the inspiration behind the idea for movie Slumdog Millionaire).  
Tara commented that many students found FROG confusing when they looked at it, ie finding forums and their work.  Mr Richardson agreed that students will need some training and that any teacher setting work on FROG should explain to their students how to access it.  Students in an IT class were asked to look at FROG.  Two thirds of them didn’t even know what FROG was!

Flora suggested that it might be useful to have revision notes available on FROG.  Mr Richardson agreed that this was the sort of thing that it could be used for.  

Charity Suggestion:  It was suggested that Julia’s House, which has recently opened up a new house in Dorchester, would be a good charity to support.  
Chewing Gum:  Ellie commented on the amount of chewing gum to be found stuck underneath tables and how disgusting this was.

College System:  Maisy asked what was happening about the College System.  Mr Foley had planned to talk about this at the meeting.  Mrs Chittenden confirmed that 4 Assistant Heads had now been appointed ready for the transition next year.  She is planning to visit Noadswood School, just outside Southampton, which already runs a similar system using houses rather than colleges.  

Toilets:  Tara commented that locks were broken in several of the girls’ toilets and that the new toilet roll holders were not very popular or easy to use, especially if someone had managed to push the paper back inside!
Uniform:  It was agreed that the new black jumpers looked very nice.  It was confirmed that cardigans are acceptable provided they were of a suitable length and V-neck.  

THS Facebook Group:  New Student Voice members were told about the Facebook Group on which they could be in touch with fellow Student Voice members.

10. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Friday 12th October at lunchtime in the Conference Room to discuss Colleges and to obtain Sports Voice feedback.  

The meeting closed after this year’s Student Voice group were photographed by Mr Scott.
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